
 

  

 

Temagami Fire Department 

Monthly Report of Activities  
for the month of:  December 2020 

 1 Activation 

 December 21st @ 10:47 AM – Hydro Line Fire 6527 Hwy 11 – Hydro line sparking on side of 
building – 5 firefighters responded – pre-fire condition, remained on scene till Hydro attended, 
& shut off power 

Training: 
 2 meetings – chimney fires, CO hazards, equipment maintenance 

 Online driver theory training assigned over lock-down period  

Fire Prevention:   
 Review of Fire Safety Plans ongoing 
 Updated supply of Smoke Alarms & CO alarms that are sold at Municipal office (at cost) 
 Issued Special Conditions Burning Permit for Living Temagami’s Winter Solstice celebration 

Fire Education:  
 Regular radio “fire safety” announcements on CJTT 
 Monthly community newsletter  

Other:  
 Firefighters delivered pancake mix for Parks & Rec’s breakfast with Santa 

 Officers meeting with contract trainer/facilitator to develop 2021 training schedule 

 Chief attended Municipal Emergency Management, COVID-19 Zoom meeting  

 Chief attended Dec. 10th on-line /Zoom Council meeting  

 Chief attended Fire Coordinator’s meeting with several departments regarding Mutual Aid 

 No report received yet from engineer’s evaluation of the fire hall roof  

 Updated (draft) Establishing & Regulating By-law (to replace the current 1999 by-law) 
reviewed by Fire Chiefs & submitted to Treasurer/Administrator for Council consideration 

 Department’s mechanic resigned – weekly inspections to be completed by firefighters 

 Requested information from building department requiring sprinklers for multi-residential 
(multi-story) facilities. 

 Started work on capital & operating budget submission 
 
 
 

Jim Sanderson               Date: January 1, 2021  
 Fire Chief, Temagami Fire Department 


